
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                 

                       
 
  

Coulsdon Church of England Primary School  
Bradmore Green 

Old Coulsdon 
Surrey. CR5 1ED 

 

Telephone: 01737-554789 
email: office@ccofe.uk 

Head Teacher: Mrs Annie Mitchell B.Ed Cert. Ed  

 
 
Dear Parents & Carers,         29th April 2022 

 

I hope you have all had a lovely Easter and a well-deserved rest and that the washing from PGL 

didn’t ruin your washing machine!  We had a great week away where it was lovely to see all the 

children push themselves beyond their comfort zones and gain confidence as a result.  I will 

endeavour to load the last of the photos onto Twitter shortly. 

 

For those of you who do not know, I have unfortunately been unwell this week. I wanted to 

reassure you that while I haven’t physically been in class, I have continued to plan and resource 

the lessons, and through daily conversations with Mrs Flynn and Mrs Coombe, I have been able to 

find out how the children have been doing. I am very aware that with one week to go before 

SATs, the children are anxious and want to ensure they know everything they can before they sit 

their assessments. I am extremely fortunate to have such capable and experienced staff to 

continue delivering a full timetable, ensuring that the children are covering everything they need 

to learn, whilst supporting them throughout.   

 

Mrs Mitchell has continually popped into year 6 and observed how settled the children have been 

and how the continuity and consistency of the teaching and learning that we expect in Year 6 has 

been maintained throughout my absence.  

 

I look forward to seeing all of the children next week and hope you all enjoy the long weekend.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
Joanna Soltau 


